LEADERS' NEWSLETTER

Edition 2

December 2023



Reported by: Ollie and Joe

Welcome to the second edition of our leaders' newsletter where we can celebrate and share everything going on behind the scenes at St Paul's.

SCHOOL AMBASSADOR SECTION

It has been great to see people receive the PEACE value award- they are good at keeping the peace, being calm or sorting conflicts well.

Well done for all the Christmas crafts you made for the school craft fair. We worked hard to sell them at the event and were amazed by how much money was made!

WELLBEING CHALLENGE from Elenini

GIVE- over Christmas perhaps you could give your time to someone- not just material things!

BE ME!

ECO CHALLENGE FROM AMELIA: Try to pick up 10 pieces of litter and put it in the recycling bin!

(wear gloves or use a litter-grabber!)

We, as school ambassadors, would like you to keep the playground and other areas of the school as tidy as possible next term!

BE A GLOBAL CITIZEN!

Next half term's value is...HOPE. Maybe you get set a New Year's Resolution and hope to achieve it!



PLAYGROUND PATROL AND PLAY LEADERS NEWS

We have provided endless amounts of active fun out on the playground in the rain and sun!

Look on the whiteboard for ideas to keep active!

SUBJECT LEADERS' SPECIAL

The Subject Leaders are determined to encourage you to enjoy their subject and try your hardest to do well at it!

Each week we are choosing a subject to celebrate and selecting a STAR in that subject! Look out- it could be you!

Look out for clubs that are being run by our super subject leaders. Beth- art, Olive-Rose- music, Oscar-PE, Freya-D/T and Lui- Computing!

PE Deep Dive

Some Year 3, 5 and 6 children met with Mrs Jones, who was assessing how well we do at PE here. She was so impressed with what we told her! She asked us some very tricky questions!



ART STAR OF THE WEEK WAS:

Martha in Year I

Selected by Beth, our art subject leader



D/T STAR OF THE WEEK IS:

Freya Haines from Yrh

Selected by Joe
Peplow (because Freya is the D/T
subject lead!)



MERRY CHRISTMAS from us! Have fun and keep safe!

SPORTS COMMITTEE CELEBRATIONS

Although we have not competed as much against other schools this month, there has still been lots going on to keep us fit and healthy!

Festive fun

Festive fitness fun took place on Monday 18th. The festive fun consisted of Snowball aim, Reindeer dash, Stack The presents, Fairy on top of the tree, Snow Angels and Santa's sleigh ride. Everyone who participated did a fantastic job and showed us all the important values. We were very proud of ourselves for leading a successful event but special thanks go to Alice for so much organising! Look out for upcoming events next term.

Girls' Football Match: The girls played their last league game this term and won 4-2 against Leverstock Green!

After school and Lunchtime Clubs in the Spring Term will be super-amazingsign up to at least one club please! A letter will be sent out by the school office.

Upcoming events include: Year 1 Multi-Skills, Yr6 athletics, Yr5 and 6 Dodgeball and football tournaments for some Year 3-6.

CHALLENGE: We challenge you to out-run a reindeer over the Christmas break!

Let us know how you get on at sportscommittee@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk!

Extra Challenge: If it snows, we challenge you to build a snowman taller than you!

Remember to always show the values when competing in sport:

















HOUSE CAPTAIN'S NOTICES

- We want you to work really hard for the rest of the year trying to get as many merits as possible for your house!
- Exciting news- Year 1 and 2 will be joining KS2 for house meetings every other Monday from January!
- This terms winners:

Ath DIAMOND

3rd SAPPHIRE

2nd RUBY

1st AMETHYST

Well done for all the merits you have collected this term!

Email addresses to contact us:

House Captains:

amethyst@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk diamond@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk ruby@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk sapphire@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk



Sports Committee:

sportscommittee@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk

School Ambassadors:

schoolambassador@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk

For more news, look on the school website, check out Mr Varney's weekly newsletter and look at our noticeboards around the school grounds. Remember to email us with any newsl